BOROUGH OF KETTERING

TENANTS’ FORUM

Meeting held – 8th November 2012
(Kettering Room – Cornmarket Hall)

Present:
Councillors Bain, Bellamy (Chair) and Don
Tenant Representatives:
Colin Medlycott 
Martyn Lund (Highfield Road)

Lynne Lund  (Highfield Road)

Brent Woodford (Ashley)
Annette Wildes (Harrington)

Stephen Panther (Sackville St)

Josephine Copson (Counties)

Trevor Nash (Counties)

Jim French (Desborough)

Also Present:
John Conway (Head of Housing)

Linda Nash (Housing)

Tracey Verbritsky (Housing)

Leona Mantle (Housing)
Mark Dickenson (Finance)

Pearl Nathaniel (Finance)

Rachel Paling (Committee Administrator)

12.TF.40
APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs Derbyshire, Brown and Henson, Susan Milne, Colin Rowe, Brian Kimpton and Gloria Tubbs.
A letter of resignation had been received from Gordon Grummett.  Thanks were given by the Chair and the members of the forum for Gordon’s commitment and input.  A request was made for a replacement representative from the Silver Service Forum.

12.TF.41 
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST


None
12.TF.42
MINUTES

RESOLVED
that the minutes of the meeting held on 11th October 2012 be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair.

12.TF.43
MATTERS ARISING

12.TF.33
It was noted that the Homelessness Strategy had been endorsed by the Executive and was to go to Full Council in early December to be approved.

It was noted that an item on the Homelessness Strategy would be on the Forum agenda in the new year as part of a report on strategic housing activities.
12.TF.44
MATTERS RAISED BY TENANTS’ FORUM REPRESENTATIVES

None
12.TF.45
TENANTS OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY PANEL

Martyn Lund addressed the Forum and gave an update on the work of the panel.

It was reported that Stephen Panther and Jim French had newly been appointed as members of the panel, having gone through the interview process.

The areas to be tackled within the Action Plan had been decided as follows:
· Repairs Satisfaction

· Introductory Tenancies 

· Complaints

· Tenancy Enforcement/ASB

· Rent Arrears collection and readiness for Welfare Reform 

· HomeMove
· Connect
From this list ‘Connect’ and ‘Introductory Tenancies’ had been chosen for review in the first year of the panel, which would run from September 2012 - August 2013.
It was felt that these were easier topics to test the new review process on, in order that when an important area was chosen it was done as best practice.  The Chair gave his support to the choice and handling of the review of topics.

12.TF.46
HRA BUSINESS PLAN

A presentation on the HRA Business Plan was given by John Conway, Head of Housing.

A new self financing system for council housing was launched in March 2012. Under this system, the Council had more freedom to make strategic decisions about the management, maintenance and improvement of the housing stock over the long term.


The business plan would show how Kettering Borough Council planned to use the tenants’ rent payments to manage homes and neighbourhoods.  It would also help the Council to be more accountable to tenants.
It was reported that as of 28th March 2012, Kettering Borough Council received an invoice for £72.9 million as their share of the national debt.  However, all rent revenues would now be retained by the Borough Council.
It was noted that one and two bedded properties were in higher demand than larger properties.

The Tenancy Policy was to be introduced in April 2013.  It would explain very clearly the rights of tenants and what was expected of them.

A Tenants’ Satisfaction survey was to be introduced very soon which would ascertain the quality of service perceived by tenants.
Consideration was being given to making Sheltered Housing properties more attractive and a viable option for people to consider into the future.
It was noted that 27% of Kettering Borough Council properties had been built pre 1945 and therefore further investment to update them would be needed.
The members then went into discussion for thirty minutes on the following:

· How important is what we do?

· What are we doing well?

· What could we do better?

· What should we do more of?

· What should we do less or not at all?

In summary, the following points were noted:-

· Important to let properties out as soon as possible
· Important to collect rents

· Run more Life Skills courses and make them longer – incorporate training on small repairs  to encourage tenants and reduce the numbers of call-outs

· Appreciated that the Borough Council was limited by funds

A table showing all the groups’ responses would be attached to the minutes as an Appendix.

(Cllr Bain left the meeting at 7.50pm)


It was noted that a draft of the HRA Business Plan would be brought to the next forum meeting in December.  The plan and risk assessment would be reviewed each year.

It was requested to see the details of costs in relation to improvements made on properties at some point in the future.


A feasibility study would be carried out to decide what was achievable in relation to New Builds.

12.TF.47
CONNECT


It was noted that the next edition of Connect was to look different due to comments received from a survey completed during the summer.  The next edition was to include details on Welfare Reform.
12.TF.48
SILVER SERVICE FORUM

John Conway attended and gave an update on the Northamptonshire County Council (NCC) Prevention and Demand Strategy.
A review was currently being undertaken to revisit the budget position and determine alternative approaches.  Between December 2012 and March 2013 NCC would be consulting with Kettering Borough Council regarding future proposals. 

In consultation with the Silver Service Forum and residents John Conway and Sara Snelling were looking at the implications of anticipated budget cuts on the sheltered support services moving forward.
An update was given on this year’s strategic review of the service.  The scheme and forum feedback had all been received and enhanced customer satisfaction surveys had been completed at Harry Potter House, Burton House, Yeomans Court and Windsor Gardens. Surveys were in progress at The Lawns.

12.TF.49
ANY OTHER BUSINESS


Colin Medlycott reported that he was proud to be a member of the Tenants’ Overview & Scrutiny Panel which was having an influence on services for tenants.  

It was noted that changes such as repair cards being left at each house, had been influenced by comments made by tenants. The Chair passed on gratitude from the Leader of the Council and the Executive Committee for the valuable work and contribution that had been made by members of the forum.

It was noted that all Kettering Borough Council properties were fitted with smoke detectors.


John Conway offered an invitation to two members of the forum to attend the Executive Committee meeting when the HRA Business Plan was to be discussed.
12.TF.50
PRIZE DRAW

The winner of the prize draw was Trevor Nash.
12.TF.51
DATE OF NEXT MEETING


It was noted that the next meeting at the Council Offices would take place on 13th December 2012.

(The meeting started at 6.35 pm and ended at 8.15 pm)

Signed …………………………………………..

Chair
rap
Tenants Forum No. 1
08.11.12

